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File #:  Version: 121-0082

Status:Type: Bill Passed

File created: In control:1/25/2021 Finance & Governance Committee

On agenda: Final action:4/5/2021 4/5/2021

Title: A bill for an ordinance making supplemental appropriations in the General Fund to make a technical
correction to restore budgeted furlough savings for elected officials.
Approves a supplemental appropriation to General Fund agencies to correct a technical error and
restore budgeted furlough savings for elected officials. The Committee approved filing this item at its
meeting on 3-16-21.

Sponsors:

Indexes: Zach Rothmier

Code sections:

Attachments: 1. BR21 0082 DOF Supplemental restore elected official furlough savings, 2. 2021_Budget Bill
Requests_March 16 Fingov_Final, 3. CB21-0082_Supplemental Budget Furlough Restoration, 4. 21-
0082_Supplemental Budget Furlough Restoration, 5. 21-0082 - signed, 6. 21-0082  A bill for an
ordinance making supplemental appropriations in the General Fund to make a technical correction to
restore budgeted furlough savings

Action ByDate Action ResultVer.

signedMayor4/6/2021 1

signedCouncil President4/5/2021 1

placed upon final consideration and do
pass

City Council4/5/2021 1 Pass

ordered publishedCity Council3/30/2021 1

approved for filingFinance & Governance Committee3/16/2021 1

Finance Item/Grant Request Template

Date Submitted: 1-25-21

Requesting Agency: Finance
          Division:

Subject Matter Expert Name:

Name:     Rachel Bardin

Email:     Rachel.Bardin@denvergov.org

Item Title & Description:
(Do not delete the following instructions)
These appear on the Council meeting agenda. Initially, the requesting agency will enter a 2-3 sentence
description. Upon bill filling, the City Attorney’s Office should enter the title above the description (the title
should be in bold font).
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Both the title and description must be entered between the red “title” and “body” below.  Do not at any
time delete the red “title” or “body” markers from this template.

A bill for an ordinance making supplemental appropriations in the
General Fund to make a technical correction to restore budgeted
furlough savings for elected officials.
Approves a supplemental appropriation to General Fund agencies to correct a
technical error and restore budgeted furlough savings for elected officials. The
Committee approved filing this item at its meeting on 3-16-21.

Affected Council District(s) or citywide? Citywide

Executive Summary with Rationale and Impact:
Detailed description of the item and why we are doing it. This can be a separate attachment.
The 2021 General Fund budget is balanced assuming $12.8M in furlough savings for all civilian employees. These salary reductions
were applied across City departments and funds in the 2021 budget; however, because of the State and Charter provisions regarding
elected officials’ salaries, elected officials cannot have their salaries reduced for furloughs. Should they choose to participate in the
City’s furlough savings program, they can do so only by writing a check to the City, thereby increasing the City’s revenue instead of
reducing expenditures. However, the mechanism through which furlough savings were applied in the City’s budgeting system resulted
in the City inadvertently reducing agency appropriations for elected officials’ furlough savings. This bill request corrects this error by
rescinding $175,438 from General Fund Contingency to add budget in the impacted agency appropriations, as indicated in the table
below.

The Colorado Constitution prohibits elected officials from either increasing or decreasing their salaries while in their current term of
office. To comply with this provision, the Denver City Charter establishes a system that requires all elected officials’ salaries to be set
in ordinance by City Council ahead of the regular municipal election every four years. Therefore, salaries for Denver elected officials
cannot be formally changed, even during challenging financial times.

Amount Appropriated

Mayor's Office 5,990

City Council 42,715

Auditor 5,212

District Attorney's Office 7,369

County Court 108,940

Clerk and Recorder 5,212

Total $175,438

The City’s financial policies allows for the use of General Fund contingency to make technical corrections to the original budget.
No 2021 supplemental appropriations have been approved year-to-date. The General Fund Contingency appropriation in 2021 is
$26,095,000. If this supplemental appropriation of $175,438 is approved, General Fund Contingency will be $25,919,563.

Type (choose one: Grant; Supplemental; Fund Creation; Fund Rescission; Fund
Transfer; Appropriation; Other): Supplemental Appropriation

Amount:

Budget Year:
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File #: 21-0082, Version: 1

Fund and Funding Source (Fund/Org/Grant Number, if applicable):

Grantor (if applicable):

Fund Matching Requirements (if applicable):

Fiscal Impact:
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